
                                                                                                                        

 
          www.saaclub.com 
 

Minutes of April 28, 2015 Meeting 
 

Next meeting: May 26, 2015 @ 7:00   

 
President Bud called the meeting to order @ 7:32 PM.  Bud welcomed everyone along with 
tonight’s guest speaker Barry Hertz, who will be speaking on Hybrid vehicles. 
   
Welcome visitors/first timers/new members: 
 
      Ernie Wurmlinger    ( 1955 Eldorado, 1959 Eldorado and 1950 Fargo ½ Ton ) 
      

 

MINUTES 
Bud asked if there were any errors or omissions for the minutes of the March 24, 

2015 meeting.  None were indicated: The minutes were M/S by Ray Graves/Ted Robb. 
Carried.  

 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
    

Paul Collyer gave the treasurer's report which included a balance of all bank accounts.   
Acceptance of the Treasures report was M/S by Paul Collyer/Mike van Grondelle. Carried 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
           None to report.    
         
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Bud advised any members that have not paid their membership dues should attend to 
that matter as soon as possible. The position of Vice-President is still vacant and it is 
becoming critical that this position be filled. 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
          Club members that won awards at the Draggins Car Show were as follows: 
           Ray Graves   _ _ _ _ _ 1963 Corvair  ( 1st in Restored Truck) 
           George Dwernychuk _ _ 1977  Trans-Am   ( 2nd in Factory Stock) 
           Kashtin Dietz _ _ _ _ _   1940  Ford ½ Ton  ( 2nd in Rod Pickup) 
           Larry Fletcher  _ _ _ _    1926  Chrysler Roadster  ( 2nd in Classic Antique Roadster) 
           Jim Baier   _ _ _ _ _ _     1964  Pontiac Convertible ( 2nd in Custom Convertible) 
           Pete Thiessen  _ _ _ _     1961 Chrysler  ( 2nd in Factory Production Stock  61 to 65) 
 
          Club members in attendance at the Majestic’s Car Show were bud Small and Norm 
Mowles.     



       
          
NEW BUSINESS 
 
          The issue was raised that the Club Executive should discuss the possibility of paying 
the entry fee for those members representing the Club at the Draggins Car Show. 
New membership packages were passed out to the follow: 

- Olmer Houle 
- Dwayne Markewich 
- Mike Zaleschuk 
- Micheal Zaleschuk 
- Devin Hucul 

 
GUEST  SPEAKER 
 
                 Barry Hertz gave an interesting talk on Hybrid Powered Cars. 

 
 
UPCCOMING EVENTS: 
      
May 
2-3  Red Deer swap meet 
16   Team Boss Blue Spring Fling- Warman -complimentary BBQ 
20   567 Club Kick off to Summer-  Warman -complimentary BBQ  
23   Toon Town swap meet  -Prairie Land 
23   Teddy Bear Picnic in the Park – 1PM to 5PM in Willow Grove (Across the Street from Pink 
Cadillac) 
26   After our meeting we will cruise to Kelvins Wheel & Tire- complimentary Pizza (This is a 
rain or shine event)  
 
June 
7  Coachmen Pike Lake Fun Run 
8  Draggins Club Appreciation BBQ  ( Draggins Club House) 
22  Show & Shine at Parkridge  6:00 - 7:30 
23  After our meeting we have a garage tour to Ken Peters in Martinsville 
27  Cruise to Outlook for a show & shine-complimentary BBQ- possibly stop at Casino on the  
way home.  (This is a rain or shine event) 
 

NUTS & BOLTS 
 

                   Wanted:  A set of doors for a Model A, 1930 or 1931, from a 2 Dr. sedan, coupe or 
truck.         Call: Barry Levandosky at 204-292-0891(Cell)or evenings at 204-864-2439 (2) 

                             

       Wanted:  A good Model A motor. 
Call: John Wilks at 306-6685221 (1) 
 
       For Sale:  Right front fender from 1947 Ford, stored since 1949 (One dent, No rust, easily           
repaired) Asking $200.00    Call: Jim Ewert  at  306-363-4824 (1) 

 

         For Sale:  1957 Cadillac  4 Dr. Hardtop (Series 62), Older Restoration 
Call: Ken at 306-665-2888(1) 
                  

 

If you have something to add to the “Nuts & Bolts” section, please stand and give your 
name / phone number along with items needed, for sale, etc.  It would also be appreciated if 



you come forward at the end of the meeting and write down all your information so there are 
no discrepancies or email club secretary. 
 
50/50 Draw:    Norm Mowles   ($47.50) 
 
MOTION TO ADJOURN –   Ted Robb 
 
*DON’S CEREBELLUM TICKLERS: (For those of you who don’t know “Don” is Don Erlandson) 

 

In an office: 
Would the person who took the step ladder yesterday please bring it back or further steps 
will be taken.  
 

 

YOUR 2015 EXECUTIVE TEAM 
 

President –            Bud Small          Res: 306-382-7214 Email: wbsmall@live.ca 
                                                           Cell: 306-227-0080  

Past President –   Norm Mowles     Res: 306-492-2237 Email: nemowles@sasktel.net  
                                                            Cell: 306-492-7559 
 

Vice President –   Vacant                Res: 306-              Email:   
Treasurer –           Paul Collyer       Res: 306-242-2505 Email: paulcollyer@sasktel.net 
                                                                 Cell: 306-370-2900 
Secretary –        Barry Cammdige  Res: 306-384-2546 Email: bmcammidge@shaw.ca  
                                                                                        Cell: 306-381-9396 
 
   
                One Year Directors                                       ______    Two Year Directors                   

                               

- Bill Fraser – Res:306-493-3165    -Pam Watt: Res: 306-477-0523 
                       Cell:306-290-7051                                                     Cell: 306-717-0819                                                                                                           
  Email:                                                                   Email: wiljest@shaw.ca 
 
-Marty Nicholas: Cell: 306-612-2241    -Randy Stene- 306-373-5530 
Email –mnicholasz06@gmail.com    Email: parklandmotor@sasktel.net 
-Ted Robb –306-373-3838                      -Owen Mitchell - 306-373-4781                                                  
Email –plump@sasktel.net                                         Email: owend_55@yahoo.com 
                               
                                                           
                                                          Social Committee 
 

         Lloyd Morgan –       306-343-0489  morganlam1961@gmail.com 
Ted Robb –        306-373-3838  plump@sasktel.net 

Tom Grummett-         306-934-4695     wtgrummett@shaw.ca 
 

*Our Club web site address is:  http://www.saaclub.com 
*Provincial club website address is: http://saacc.ca 

*National club web site address is: http://www.naacc.ca 
 

 

The next meeting is May 26, 2015 at 7:00 
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